Ferryhill and Ruthrieston Community Council
Minutes of meeting of Wednesday 8th February 2023

Present:	Michael Winn (Chair), Catherine Campbell, Kevin McIvor, William Rae, Leanne Ferries, Ishbel Shand, Miriam Martinez Lodin.

	Sergeant Ricky Burr

	Gogo Okafor, Committee Assistant, ACC 
	
	Councillors Derek Davidson from the Ruthrieston section of the boundary and Councillors Lee Fairfull (online) and Michael Kusznir from the Ferryhill section of the boundary. 



1. Welcome and Apologies

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, which was held in Ruthrieston Community Centre for the first time.  
2. Apologies were received from Gregor McAbery. Rachael Martin, Karen CCLO who is at Kincorth Community Council Meeting 

2. Police Report

Report received from Sgt Ricky Burr
· Support Sgt for Hazlehead & West End Community Policing Team CPT.  Dual Located, officers in Whinhill and Cults.  
· New Inspector Nick Searle appointed last month.  Trying to take some ideas from city centre into H&WECPT
· Sgt Burr supports all 5 community councils in the area
· Standard Report issued monthly per area with a focus on community issues.
· Cllr Greig & Cllr Yuill in regular contact on community issues.
· Presented January Report (see attached)
· Members of the public were integral in drugs warrant – multiple members of the public are needed for drugs enforcement.
· Insurance companies do not always cover car theft where keys are taken from behind unlocked doors.
· CPT inbox for each council area
· 5 teams of 5 rotating at Whinhill, and 3-4 at Cults (currently 2-3).  Usually 2 cars in area.
· Cllr Kusznir asked about drug dealing around Balmoral Ct area.  Sgt Burr noted that high quality intelligence from multiple sources is needed to help enforcement, and that a warrant, once issued, lasts 28 days so the timing of execution is based on intelligence and resources.

3. Councillors’ reports

Councillor Lee Fairfull
1. Reported on road and pavement conditions in the context of the wintery conditions with grit bins.  Encouraged residents to report issues online or to councillors who would be happy to help.
2. Noted that parking charges have been increased.  This is due to there having been no increase to parking charges for a number of years as the previous administration opted not to increase.  With the current financial climate, the councillors came to this decision.  Still cheaper than Edinburgh or Glasgow.  
· Council are auditing every avenue to find savings and extra revenue.
· Council are looking to introduce parking charges for councillors at Town House.
· Question from Ishbel on cost of debt repayments.  ACC bond issue with LSE led to high debt repayments tied to RPI.  
· Shortfall of £50M in 2023/24
· Sources of financial support are available from the council – residents and businesses are encouraged to please contact councillors if they are struggling.
Action
Cllr Fairfull to advise Ishbel on the cost of debt repayment %. 

Councillor Michael Kusznir
1. South College Street works continue.  Communication with businesses has been poor.  Contractors won’t speak to businesses without prior appointment and people are not available.  There is an email address on WM Donald website for further detail.
2. Followed up on empty properties in Polmuir Road and Prospect Terrace.  Empty Homes team are attempting to make contact with owners/attorneys.
3. Noted that 22nd February full council meeting upcoming.
4. Attended Citizens Advice Bureau on February 7th.

Action
Cllr Kusznir to send fly tipping link to Miriam.

Councillor Derek Davidson
1. Reported on Community Policing.
2. Noted that Grit Bins have labels with phone numbers and reference numbers so residents are encouraged to report any missing labels.
3. Miriam brought up the issue of furniture being dumped in the street in Headland Court, which is supposed to be reported to the council and collected separately.  This is fly tipping, but there is no way to identify the dumpers.  There is a process on the council website to report fly tipping and the council will collect.
4. Portable Goals are being brought in to football pitches at Headland Court to discourage disruptive ball games against housing walls.  Permanent goals closest to houses are being removed.

Action 
Mike to follow up on Community Policing


4. Approval of minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting 11th January were duly approved by the community council.  
Actions from previous meeting were discussed.
Road Changes – Letter to David Dunne was submitted, he hopes to attend next meeting with an appropriate team.

Actions
Mike - Pending David Dunne response, consider whether to make roads discussion at meeting a public meeting, possibly first hour of community council meeting.

5. Planning, licensing and public transport update (William/Ishbel)

Planning

	
	Ref
	Comment by
	Address
	Proposal

	1
	230089/DPP
	21-Feb-23
	12 Deemount Avenue
	Erection of single storey extension to rear and replacement porch and dormer to front

	2
	230121/DPP
	22-Feb-23
	4 Polmuir Place
	Installation of bay window to front

	3
	230128/DPP
	01-Mar-23
	19A Ferryhill Place
	Installation of boiler flue

	4
	230129/LBC 
	03-Mar-23
	19A Ferryhill Place
	Installation of boiler flue and internal alterations

	5
	230041/DPP 
	08-Feb-23
	2 Gairn Circle
	Erection of single storey extension to rear

	6
	230062/DPP
	09-Feb-23
	63 Springbank Terrace
	Change of use from guesthouse (class 7) to residential dwelling house (class 9)

	7
	230063/DPP 
	09-Feb-23
	269 Holburn Street
	Change of use from class 1 (shops) to class 3 (food and drink)




Licensing – No changes

Public Transport – No changes


6. Financial Report 
· Bank Account is now open with Michael, Catherine & Kevin as signatories
· Current Balance zero, no payments made or monies received in month.
· Transfer of funds has been sent to finance, could take up to 10 days.
· Outstanding invoices for meeting rooms at Ferryhill Community Centre will be gathered by Karen and sent to Catherine

Actions
Karen to send invoices for community centre meeting spaces.


7. AOB

1. Facebook page – William setting up Social media tomorrow – to set up with public posts OK but subject to approval.  Catherine, Kevin, Miriam and Leeanne volunteered to admin alongside William.  William to set up.  Add Layla from Ashley Broomhill.  Tag councillors in posts who are happy to share.
2. Harlaw School parents group were in touch to further engage with community council.
3. Community Council now need to arrange booking of venues.
4. Environmental action is needed radically (Earth’s 6th boundary has been crossed).  Improving Green space around the city could be done for undeveloped space.  Waste area next to Bon Accord Terrace Gardens.    Growing Willow, starting basket making classes.  Using waste space to having a growing space for the community.  Steven Shaw is the best council contact.  He may come and speak to the Community Council.  Gardens fallen into disuse, previously highly productive and well kept until a few years ago, but only half the garden is being well kept.  Does the council have any mechanism to take over garden space on a voluntary basis – no, this would be a private matter, but could be space for volunteers to assist with gardens.  
Suggest a facebook post to help connect volunteers to those in need.  Possible to involve the allotment marketplace, or CFINE.  Encourage residents to post where they have fruiting trees etc.
5. Working with Waste – how can the community be encouraged to avoid waste and plastic.  
6. Tree issue on Abbotsford Place.  Diseased Elm. 
Action 
· On #3, Kevin to book meeting space for 2nd Wednesday of each month for a few months ahead, alternating between Ferryhill and Ruthrieston community centres.
· On #4, Ishbel to contact Steven Shaw.
· On #5, Catherine to contact Cllr Kusznir with reference numbers to progress.

· Michael Winn, Chairperson
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